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17/02/2025  19:25:142025/0524/P OBJ Araxi Utidjian No 28 Parliament Hill is, naturally, given the name of the street, on a hill.  The hill is made of clay soil, ‘with 

movement’. As with any subterranean work on clay soil the proposed building of a pool under No 28 will 

increase the risk of subsidence in the area. The house is semidetached and shares a wall with the 

neighbouring house on its left side. It is otherwise surrounded by Victorian houses. Surely, it would make 

sense to leave the foundations of these homes as undisturbed as possible. 

The other point I’d like to make is that No 28 is within 20 minutes walk of the Men’s, the Women’s and the 

Mixed Ponds on the Heath. It’s even closer to the Parliament Hill Lido. There’s also an indoor swimming pool 

at the Royal Free just down the road. Is there anywhere else in London where swimmers  are so well catered 

for? 

The construction work involved in this pool project will be considerably disruptive to many neighbours and 

potentially hazardous to their homes.  For these reasons I am objecting to this proposal.

17/02/2025  15:31:162025/0524/P PETITNOBJ

E

 Shari Donnenfeld This is the third time I am objecting to the same application for a swimming pool. I fully object to the building of 

a swimming pool and find it deeply concerning. First of all, our foundations are clay and constantly shifting, 

secondly this will be at the top of a hill in an area that already has high water levels, some flooding and 

drainage issues both now and historically. Thirdly, there are already many places to swim in this area.  This 

excavation along with the many extensions are now getting dangerous to the area. Please do not approve this 

pool.
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